


ANIMAL SERVICES RESPONSE TO PROPOSED 2014-15 BUDGET

To address this, in our proposed budget, the Department submitted Service Enhancement
Requests to increase medical and animal food expense accounts to properly care for shelter
animals. The Medical Supplies expense account has remained static at $304,141 for at least
six years, while animal medical costs — like human medical care — have increased. In-house
spay/neuter surgeries have also jumped 60%, from 2,773 to 4,450'. These increased surgeries
require more medical supplies.

The $304.141 budgeted for medical expenses is only enough for 10 months. In the past, the
remaining two-month deficit has been made up by the Animal Welfare Trust Fund and intra-
account transfers approved via the Financial Status Reports or the CAO/Mayor. We consider
the use of the Animal Welfare Trust Fund a stop-gap solution only and with donor-designated
restrictions on most of the Fund, this special fund is not likely to meet the Department’s on-
going medical needs.

While an additional $48,750 is being proposed in the 2014-15 Medical Supplies account, our
request was for $135,859. There is no proposed increase for animal food, but an additional
$103,313 is needed.

The budget gaps in these two accounts are now large enough that lack of adequate funding in
either account would result in increased euthanasia of adoptable animals if we cannot give them
proper care. Additional funding in these expense accounts is required to keep pace with cost
increases for food, medicines, vaccines, and to maintain current-level services.

The City would be in violation of State law if it cannot provide humane care for animals in its
shelters. The animal welfare community takes these issues very seriously. For example, there
have been two humane treatment-related lawsuits against County of Los Angeles Department
of Animal Care and Control (DACC). In oné? the settlement of the case required DACC to
stipulate, among other things, to the following: -

e For a period of two years starting January 16, 2009, the Animal Defense League
will monitor DACC by monthly review of all records relating to all owner-
relinquished animals taken in by the department to include a monitoring
mechanism for how DACC cares for animals who are held for the holding period
and beyond, such as where DACC takes in and holds an owner-relinquished
animal with a medical condition, but does not provide needed vet care, resulting
in the animal’s suffering during the holding period.

" When comparing July 2013 to March 2014 to the same period the prior year. Six thousand in-house
spay and neuter surgeries are targeted for this fiscal year.

2 Sheldon Eisenberg and Orly Degani represented Cathy Nguyen, Rebecca Arvizu, and No Kill Advocacy
Center.















